From: Wayne Saito To: City Council Subject: 185th Rezone

Date: Monday, March 16, 2015 2:17:23 PM

Dear council,

I would like to speak about the loss of Shoreline recreational areas identified in the proposed "185th Street" rezone. To my knowledge there is one community pool and one gym in Shoreline. Removing the pool and gym will negatively impact the health potential of those who utilize them.

The stadium identified in Zone 1 is shared by both high schools for football, soccer and track. These same sports

draw adult and youth programs to rent from the City as well. It is also a nice place for us to play. Without a doubt this area is desirable for development. We know that Shoreline is growing. I do not see anywhere it this city or any of the surrounding cities that can accommodate so much so well.
Thank you for you time.
Respectfully,
Wayne Saito
Sent from my iPhone